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Tax Payment Info 

Summer 2022 tax payments are due by  September 14, 2022.  
 

Payments by mail are encouraged and  should be sent to:   Lake Township Treasurer 

          P O Box 429 

           Caseville, MI 48725 
 

Please include with payment the yellow tax bill in its entirety, if you would like a receipt mailed back 

to you.  If paying by check, you may drop off your payment in the secure drop box located in the en-

trance of the hall for tax payments by check, only. A receipt will be mailed to you, if you include the 

yellow tax bill in its entirety.  There will be a $20.00 fee due to Lake Township on returned checks.  If 

paying with CASH please call 586.292.4872 for an appointment.  You will need to have the exact 

amount.  In person tax payments will be accepted at the Lake Township Hall on Wednesday, 

September 14, 2022 from 9:00 a.m.—5:00 p.m. Treasurer, Nicole Collins, is also available via e-

mail at:   treasurer@laketownship.net 

net 

Election season is upon us once again.  Any 

qualified voter of Lake Township who is not reg-

istered may register to vote at the office of the 

Township Clerk, the office of the County Clerk, a 

Secretary of State branch office or other desig-

nated state agency.  Registration forms can be 

obtained at mi.gov/vote and mailed to the Town-

ship Clerk.  Voters who are already registered 

may update their registration at 

www.expressSOS.com.  A notice with further 

details will be posted on the Township website.  

Please contact the Clerk’s office at 989.856.4867 

or by email to clerk@laketownship.net for further 

information. 
 

Sponge Moth spraying was done again this year 

along with Hume Township.  We are hoping that 

this second year of spraying will take care of the 

recent infestation.  The State owned land was not 

included in the spraying. 

ORVs– The Township continually receives ORV 

usage complaints.  We encourage anyone who has 

a complaint regarding ORVs to call Huron County 

Central Dispatch and report your complaint.  

Owners of ORVs should not allow underage per-

sons to operate the ORV.  Rules and regulations 

pertaining to ORVs is available online at 

https://www.michigan.gov/dnr/things-to-do/orv

-riding/rules 
 

Burning— If you are burning leaves, a permit is 

required.   Call 989.856.9198 for a burning 

permit and follow recorded instructions.  Burning 

of leaves is allowed as long as weather conditions 

are acceptable, but burning of trash is not allowed 

pursuant to General Ordinance No: 2005-01.   
 

Champagne Road resurfacing will be completed 

this year with the last stretch from M-25 to Yax 

Road.   

 



La k e  Tow ns hip  

4988 W. Kinde Road 

P O Box 429 

Caseville MI 48725 

Phone:  989.856.4867 

Website:  www.laketownship.net 
 

The Township Offices are staffed 

Wednesday thru Friday between 10 AM to 

2 PM.    Appointments with officials may be 

scheduled upon request. 
 

Township Officials & Staff: 
 

Valerie McCallum, Supervisor 

supervisor@laketownship.net 

989.550.1046 

Jim Deming, Clerk 

clerk@laketownship.net 

Maryanne Williams, Deputy Clerk 

Nicole Collins, Treasurer 

treasurer@laketownship.net 

Hope Bedford/Deputy Treasurer 

Dale Hartsell, Trustee 

Clay Kelterborn, Trustee 

Julia Fletcher, Assessor 

assessor@laketownship.net 

Tory Geilhart, Building Inspector /  

 Zoning Administrator 

building@laketownship.net 

989.553.2129 

Marcia Wolfe, Office Administrator 

Lee King, Transfer Station Attendant 

 

The Lake Township Board of Trustees 

meets on the third Monday of the month.  

Winter meetings (December - March) begin 

at 6:30 P.M.  April  - November meetings at 

7:30 P.M.   

The Lake Township Planning Commission 

meets on the 4th Wednesday of the month at 

6:00 PM January—October.  No meeting in 

November.  December 2022 meeting 

scheduled for December 8th. 

Special meetings may be scheduled at other 

times.  Notices are posted on the Township 

website and sent out by email upon request. 

 

TRANSFER STATION HOURS 
 

May thru October (Summer hours) 

Wednesdays—2 PM - 6 PM 

Saturdays—10 AM - 4 PM 

Sundays—9 AM - 4 PM 

November thru April (Winter hours) 

Sundays—9 AM - 4 PM 

Wednesdays—2 PM—5 PM 

Located on Sand Road 1/4 mile east of  

Champagne Road 

 

Absolutely NO Paints or Lacquers and  

NO Building Materials 

 

Recycling accepted Wednesday and Saturday only.  

Limit two (2) green recycling containers. 

 

Leaves, grass and tree trimmings are accepted at the 

Transfer Station during regular hours at no charge 

for composting.  An alternative to burning! 

 

RECYCLING 
 

Recycling continues to be an issue at the Transfer Sta-

tion.  Our Transfer Station Attendant has advised us that 

many people are still not following the guidelines for re-

cycling and are including items that should go in the trash 

and items not clean.   

If anyone is willing to donate some of their time during 

recycling hours to help monitor the recycling drop off 

site, please contact the Township office.  Many other 

communities were forced to discontinue their recycling 

programs because of abuse.  Lake Township is one of the 

only townships in the area that still has a recycling pro-

gram.  We would like to keep it going! 

Information on what can be recycled is available on the 

Township website or ask our Transfer Station Attendant.  

Bins are also available for $10.00. 


